This past June, Kiwanis Interna-
tional celebrated the success of its first
Worldwide Service Project which eradi-
cated Todine Deficiency Disorder. The
campaign which began in 1994 raised
more than $100 million and brought
iodized salt to more than 100 countries
around the globe. This campaign has
been hailed by UNICEF and the World
Health Organization as one of the
greatest health victories in history.

As announced at the Kiwanis Inter-
national Convention in Las Vegas, Ki-
wanis 1s once again partnering with
UNICEF to eliminate one of the world's
most terrible diseases. Maternal and
Neonatal Tetanus (MNT) is a com-
pletely preventable killer that claims
the life of one newborn baby every nine
minutes. It is referred to in the Bible as
the "Seventh Day Death." New mothers
also fall victim to tetanus.

To prevent this disease, mothers need
a series of three vaccinations that cost
a total of $1.80. (That is less than the
cost of the coffee you may have ordered
at Starbucks or Dunkin Donuts this
morning.) Once vaccinated, a mother is
protected throughout her childbearing
years and passes her immunity to any
child she gives birth to for its first two
months of life.

Kiwanis International's partner
UNICEF has a proven record of success
in eliminating MNT in countries around
the world. In recent years, UNICEF has
eliminated Maternal and Neonatal
Tetanus in 19 countries but they need
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Kiwanis and the K-family to make the
final fund raising push to eliminate
MNT in the 40 developing countries
where it continues to kill new mothers
and their babies.

UNICEF estimates that 129 million
mothers in these 40 remaining coun-
tries need to be vaccinated. UNICEF
also seeks to eliminate MNT by improv-
ing safe birthing practices, partnering
with local governments, providing edu-
cation and opening routes for medical
treatment into the "invisible" small vil-
lages in these developing countries.

Kiwanis International has pledged to
eliminate MNT by raising $110 million
by 2015. All funds raised by the K-fam-
ily will be channeled to the ELIMI-
NATE project through the Kiwanis
International Foundation. (For more in-
formation: logon to www.theelimi-
nateproject.org).

This year, Governor Mike Malark is
asking the New York District to take the
lead in supporting the ELIMINATE
Project by re-focusing our service efforts
on Kiwanis International's Young Chil-
dren Priority One (YCPO) initiative.

Because the ELIMINATE Project di-
rectly serves mothers and newborn chil-
dren, it is the perfect place to begin your
club's Young Children Priority One serv-
ice activities. In fact, your club can even
participate in Young Children Priority
One, contribute to the ELIMINATE Proj-
ect and support our Service Leadership
Programs by making your ELIMINATE
Project donation through the New York
District of Circle K. As announced by
Circle K Gov. Rickie Santer during his
address at the NYD Kiwanis Convention
in August, the NYD Circle K Governor's
Project includes a fund raising compo-
nent for the ELIMINATE Project. For a
$90 donation, your club receives the
NYD Circle K Worldwide Service Project
medal to recognize a deserving individ-
ual. (For more information on the NYD
Circle K Governor's Project and to down-
load a NYCKI WSP Medal Order Form
logon to www.nycirclek.org)

During the 2010-11 Kiwanis Service
Year, clubs that conduct service projects
in any of the Young Children Priority
One (YCPO) areas such as Maternal
and Neonatal Health, Child Care and
Development, Parent Education and
Support or Safety and Pediatric Trauma
AND support the ELIMINATE Project
will earn a banner patch. (For more in-
formation on the NYD Kiwanis Young
Children Priority One Club Recognition
Program logon to the NYD Kiwanis
website at www.kiwanis-ny.org or con-
tact NYD Kiwanis YCPO Chair Rich
Santer at rs2wdld@aol.com)

The recent sad passing of five of our
beloved district governors — Anthony J.
Palangi (1983-84), James T. Hebron,
(1980-81), William L. Martin (1981-82),
Dr. J. Donald Herring (2007-08) and Al-
fred Bevilacqua (1991-92) — has called
to mind our entire group of past gover-
nors, living and deceased.

Since our New York District was cre-
ated in September of 1918 we have had
92 district governors, including our in-
cumbent governor, Michael W. Malark.
Each of them served for one administra-
tive year except the first, Clarence A.
Nelson (Utica) who served until year-
end 1918 and then continued in office
through calendar year 1919. Of the 92,
20 happily are still with us, and almost
all of them continue their dedicated
service to Kiwanis at some level(s) —
club, division, district and/or interna-
tional.

The current "dean" of our group of liv-
ing past governors, i.e. the one who
served the earliest, is Stephen H. Hart
Jr. (Irvingon) who served in 1968.

In some of our contest elections in
years past attention was paid (arguably
too much attention) to whether a candi-
date was from "upstate" or "downstate";
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suggesting perhaps that we should al-
ternate between upstate and downstate
in our selection of our leaders. It seems
to me we don't hear that very much any-
more and, I think that's a good thing.

Anyway, just for the record, among
our living past governors I count 18 up-
staters and 12 downstaters. Among our
deceased past governors I count 41 up-
staters and 21 downstaters. Combined,
that's 59 upstaters and 33 downstaters.

In our earlier years, upstaters clearly
predominated — an interesting excep-
tion being that between 1921 and 1964
five governors came from a single down-
state club, the original New York City
club (which unfortunately no longer ex-
ists), whereas in more recent times
downstaters have tended to gain a
greater share.

It was not until 1997-98 that we
elected our first woman governor, Susan
C. Ganey (Hamburg), daughter of the

late Charles Wall (Hamburg) our 1960
overnor, making Doreen M. Pellitteiri
Webster, 2008-09) our second but

surely not our last woman governor. (I

personally know of several woman Ki-

wal;ians I'm convinced would do a great
job.

In addition to our 92 district gover-
nors, eight distinguished Kiwanians
were named Honorary Past Governors
by the Past Governors Council based
upon very strict criteria: George Prout
(Troy) 1963; Ted Rand (Tonawandas)
1966; Dr. Walt Karwowski
(Whitestown) 1982; Michael D'Auria
(East Norwich), 1986; Gerald Hennessy
(Rotterdam), 1986; Donald Miekam
(Whitestown) 1989; Richard Trupkin
(Woodside) 1997; and John Gaglione
(East Meadow) 1999. Sadly, all of these
great Kiwanians have passed on, and
the Past Governors Council opted some
years ago (regrettably I think) to discon-
tinue the practice of naming Honorary
Past Governors.

A personal note: As a recently minted
octogenarian, I feel privileged and
grateful to have known all and worked
with most of the district governors since
1958 as well as many earlier ones who
continued actively on the scene long
after they served as governor. It has
been my good fortune.



